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Hazelwood School District Guidelines for the prevention and preparation for 
Influenza (flu) and Coronavirus (COVID-19) 

 
● School clinic staff will continue to educate our students, staff, and families on 

appropriate hand hygiene, proper respiratory etiquette, and our district’s illness policy 
● District faculty and staff are trained to send any student complaining of illness to the 

school nurse for evaluation   
● All schools and departments have hand sanitizer stations conveniently located in each 

building 
● Custodial Services has increased daily cleaning procedures during this viral season with 

additional cleaning efforts in high-student and high-staff contact areas such as 
doorknobs, desks, faucets, handrails, and drinking fountains 

● Custodial Services has created additional daily cleaning procedures for manipulatives 
used in the preschool classrooms  

● District nurses are monitoring students/staff with influenza like symptoms; reporting 
weekly diagnosed cases to District’s Health and Wellness Coordinator  

● Health and Wellness Services is following the St. Louis County Health Department’s 
guidelines by sending staff and students with viral-like illness home  

● Students who are identified with symptoms are isolated in the clinic until they are 
picked up 

● Health and Wellness Coordinator will continue to work with our partners at the 
Department of Health and Senior Services and the St. Louis County Department of 
Health as they monitor and manage the current influenza and coronavirus situation 

● District representatives attended the EdPlus, Best Practice, and Approach in dealing 
with an Outbreak - March 4 

● Custodial Services will continue to provide additional supplies and training of proper 
virus disinfectant   

● Held an informational panel discussion for principals and department heads to provide 
an overview of District processes for sanitation in schools, buses, cafeteria, etc. Also 
included: parent and staff communications, and addressed student and staff 
attendance handling - March 5        
            
           


